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I.          Call to Order and Roll Call 
                 Chair called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  
                 Committee Members Present:  Paula Waxman, Saran Kirschbaum,  
                 Anne Geffner, Kathy Lewis, and Karen Smith-Laramay 
                 Guests:  David Menkes and Corey Menkes 
   
  
II.       Public Comment 
              a. Paula wanted everyone to be aware of Earth Hour on March 27th 8:30 to  
                  9:30.   Everyone should look for satellite pictures.  June 29th is the  
                 Department of Sanitation Open House.    
 
                  
III.      Unfinished Business 
              a. The SORO Festival – Paula attended a committee meeting and reported  
                  the festival has new leadership and will happen again this year in June.  
                  This will be the 20th anniversary of the event.  The Green Team will be in 
                  charge of planning the Eco Village, which will feature:  the 15-gallon 
                  tree give-away sponsored by LA Plants, an Eco Car Expo showcasing 
      electric vehicles and EV hybrids with consultant 
                  David Eagle, a recycling game for kids, and possibly a flower booth.  The 
      shops along Robertson will be allowed to participate in the festival and will 
     have tables and chairs in front to create a more inviting street scene. 
            
              b. Speakers Program – Paula and Ann will invite DWP to come and  
                  give a presentation to the Green Team.   Possible topics:  City of LA  
                  infrastructure, water reclamation, and the challenge to eliminate fossil 
                  fuels as an energy source by 2035 based on the legislation passed by the 
                  City Council. 
             
                 c. Newsletter Update – Everyone was pleased with the new addition of the 
                 newsletter published on line.  It consisted of 2 articles and a calendar of  
                 local events.  It went to over 300 emails.  It will be sent out three to four 
                 times a year.  Please advise Paula if you have any corrections or 
                 suggestions for new articles.  For example:  Saran could provide an  
                 environmental tip  for each addition.              
 
              d. March for Science is scheduled for April 23rd in downtown LA.   If you are 
                   interested in getting together to go as a group please let Paula know.   
                                                         
               e. Canfield EL and Hamilton HS E Waste Drives - Kathy has scheduled the 
                   Canfield E Waste Drive for April 1st from 9:00 to 1:00 in the teacher’s  
                   parking lot.   Conservation Corps is handling the event and Kathy  
                   recommended them to Karen for Hamilton.  Kathy will send the Canfield  
                   flyer  to Paula so can help promote the event. 
 
               f.  Trash Bin Education – A Rabbi has invited Saran to come to his  
                    Congregation to explain the dos and don’ts of blue and black bin  
        recycling. 
                    She will also include information about where to recycle hazardous  
        waste. 
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IV.        New Business 
 
                 a. Great Street Grant – SORO was rewarded 100,000 to give Robertson 
         Blvd. 
                     a facelift to revitalize the street.  For example: Landscape and build  
                     street medians.   Public input will be solicited from merchants, SORO 
                     committees and at the SORO Festival.  Paula proposed a motion that  
                    would go to the SORO Board and request $4000.00 to hire Moreno Five  
                    Star Tree Maintenance for tree trimming along Robertson Blvd.  Kathy 
                    seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous. 
 
                 b.  Hami Garden – Paula has had a lot of trouble coordinating a Kellogg  
                       delivery of donated bags of soil to the Hami garden.  She did not gain  
                       access to the garden for five weeks and is frustrated in general with 
                       Hamy officials lack of communication. 
 
                  c.  Computer Classes – SORO is offering computer literacy classes at  
                       Robertson Library free of charge, covering subjects such as Microsoft  
                       Word. 
 
 
V.          Adjournment 
         
                    a. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35.  Next meeting April 6th.          
 
  NEXT MEETING:  To be scheduled.  Consult Soro Website. 
Please note: Under the Brown Act, the committee is prevented from acting on 
matters brought to its attention during the General Public Comment period; however, 
the issue may become the subject of a future meeting. In the interest of addressing 
all items on the agenda, time limits for individual comments and discussion may be 
set at the discretion of the Chair. 

Special thanks to our official posting locations: 
Demers & Associates, the Robertson Blvd Library, the Robertson Recreation Center, the Office of Councilmember Paul Koretz, Malcolm 
Brown Insurance Co., Hamilton High School, and the SORO NC and Department of Neighborhood Empowerment websites. 
 
In compliance with Government Code section 54957.5, non-exempt writings that are distributed to a majority or all of the Board in advance of 
a meeting may be viewed at our website (soronc.org) or at the scheduled meeting. In addition, if you would like a copy of any record related to 
an item on the agenda, please contact us via phone at (310) 295-9920 or via email at info@soronc.org.  
 
SORO NC Board members abide by a code of civility (soronc.org/civilitycode). Any person who interferes with the conduct of a Neighborhood 
Council meeting by willfully interrupting and/or disrupting the meeting is subject to removal. A peace officer may be requested to assist with 
the removal should any person fail to comply with an order of removal by the Neighborhood Council. Any person who resists removal by a 
peace officer is subject to arrest and prosecution pursuant to California Penal Code Section 403. 
 
Si requiere servicios de traducción, favor de avisar notificar a la oficina 3 días de trabajo (72 horas) anetes del evento. Si necesita asistencia 
con esta notificación, por favor llame a nuestra oficina al (213) 978-1551.  

As a covered entity under Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, 
the City of Los Angeles does not discriminate on the basis of disability 
and upon request, will provide reasonable accommodation to ensure 
equal access to its programs, services, and activities. Translators, sign 
language interpreters, assistive listening devices, or other auxiliary 
aids and/or services may be provided upon request. To ensure 
availability of services, please make your request at least three (3) 
business days prior to the meeting you wish to attend by contacting  
the Department of Neighborhood Empowerment at (213) 978-1551 or 
e-mail NCSupport@lacity.org. 
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